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If you have any concerns regarding the safeguarding of children who attend Bishop Perrin CE Primary School, these 
should be reported to the Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Mr Corke. In his absence, concerns should be reported to 

the Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Miss Macklearn. The School’s Safeguarding Governor is Lucy James. 

 
Our School Value this week is: Justice 

"Never forget that justice is what love looks like in public." - Cornel West. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Parents, 
 
 

 
 

School Life 
We have been incredibly proud of all the Year 6 children who have taken their end-of-Key 
Stage 2 SATs tests this week. They have worked hard all year and showed great 
determination and resilience this week when undertaking the tests. They were able to 
celebrate and relax on Thursday afternoon with a picnic lunch and play at Heathfield Rec.  
I would like to thank all the adults who have helped and supported the children to get ready 
for their tests, especially Miss Sweeney, Miss Macklearn and Mrs Keightley. Our thanks go 
to Mr Nimmo, one of our Governors, who came in to school all this week to help invigilate. 
 
Year 1 had a lovely visit to Richmond Museum yesterday, travelling on the train and 
undertaking a workshop about toys when they got there. They too had a picnic lunch on 
Richmond Green before returning to school for the afternoon. Miss Macklearn reported that 
they were very well behaved and mature throughout the trip. Thank you to all the parents 
who were able to come along and help with the trip. 
 
Well done to Year 2 who took part in their scooter safety session on the playground this 
afternoon with some instructors from Richmond Council. 
 
We have a busy couple of weeks coming up in school, so it’s a case of “hold on to your hat” 
with all these things happening: 
 

• Anti-bullying Ambassador Training for some Year 3, 4 and 4 children at Nelson School 

• Year 5 practising for their Singing Festival at Nelson School 

• Our RE and Vision Governor visit with Mr Marriner, our Diocesan Advisor, and Governors 

• The official opening and blessing of our new Outdoor Classroom with Mr and Mrs Perrin    
and Father David 

• PC Smith, our Safer Schools Police Officer, visiting Year 6 for a safety talk 

• Our Open School Morning which we hope you can attend 

• Year 4 visiting Hampton Court 
 
 
 

 
We’ll keep you posted as to how all these things pan out, but please do check out our 
Twitter account where you’ll get to read and see photos of all the things happening in 
school: https://twitter.com/Bishop_Perrin   
 
Have a relaxing weekend and if you’re watching the FA Cup Final on Saturday… hopefully it 
will be blue win! 
 
 

Mr Corke 

https://twitter.com/Bishop_Perrin
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ATTENDANCE 
Week beginning 2nd May  
 

CLASS % 

Friendship 97.08 

Endurance 90.83 

Peace      97.50 

Forgiveness      96.67 

Reverence         95.42 

Service      93.52 

Justice   97.84 
 

  

   
Well done to Justice Class for achieving the best 
attendance for this week 

 

CELEBRATION WORSHIP 

Those children presented with a certificate for their hard 
work, great improvement or good behaviour this week 
are: 
Friendship class Mehrsa 

Endurance class  Whole Class 

Peace class  Amara 

Forgiveness class  Miriam 

Reverence class  Riya 

Service class  Whole Class 

Justice class  Jacob & Whole Class  
 
 

YEAR 5 SINGING FESTIVAL  

 
Performance; 

Year 5 will be travelling by coach to the Festival on the 

13th June, along with St Edmunds and Nelson School 

children, the cost of the transport is £7.20 per child 

please visit the following link to complete this payment 

by Monday 6th June. 

https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool  

 

The performance itself is on Monday 13th June at 

11:15 at the Rose Theatre Kingston. Tickets will go on 

general sale from Tuesday 31st May via Richmond 

Music Trust’s website 

https://www.richmondmusictrust.org.uk/site/schools/sin

ging-festival/  

 

Practise; 

On the afternoon of Tuesday 17 May - Year 5 will be 

walking to Nelson School to practise their songs with 

both Nelson and St Edmund's for the Richmond 

Singing Festival. We will leave at approximately 1 pm 

and will be back at Bishop Perrin for the end of the 

school day. 

 

Year 5 in Isle of Wight, May 2022 

https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool
https://www.richmondmusictrust.org.uk/site/schools/singing-festival/
https://www.richmondmusictrust.org.uk/site/schools/singing-festival/
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EDUCATIONAL VISITS  

 

YEAR R 

On Wednesday 8th June 2022, Reception Class will visit 

Bocketts Farm.   

 

The cost for this trip is £12.60.  This trip has been 

subsidised by the School Association.  Payment can be 

made online by visiting  

https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool 

please make your payment by Wednesday 1st June. 

 

Packed Lunch - 

Every child in the class is entitled to receive a packed 

lunch provided by the school caterers. To order one 

please follow the steps in the email sent to you this week 

and complete your food order by 25th May. Alternatively, 

you can provide your child with a packed lunch from 

home. 

 

YEAR 2 
On Thursday 9th June 2022, Year 2 will visit London Zoo, 
travelling by coach. 
 
The cost for this trip is £13.50.  This trip has been 
subsidised by the School Association.  Payment can be 
made online by visiting  
https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool 
Please make your payment ASAP is this is now 
overdue.    
 
Lunch option - every child in the class is entitled to receive 

a packed lunch provided by the school caterers, an email 

has been sent to you with details on how to book this 

lunch, alternativity you can provide your child with a 

packed lunch from home. 

 

YEAR 3 

Year 3 will be visiting Twickenham Stadium on Tuesday 

14th June. They will take part in a tour and murder 

mystery detective workshop. 

 

Children will use the local bus to and from Bishop Perrin 

School to Twickenham Stadium.  

 

The cost for this trip is £8.50, please visit 

https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool/  to 

complete this payment by 5th June. 

 

You will need to supply your child with a packed lunch for 

this trip and their bottle of water.  

YEAR 4 

Year 4 will visit Kew Gardens on Thursday 30th June via 

the local train system.  

 

Year 4 will also be visiting Hampton Court on Friday 27th 

May via coach, thank you for making the trip payment. 

 

All children will need to wear school uniform and bring a 

packed lunch for both trips. Please make sure your child 

has a bottle of water with them. 

 

YEAR 5 

On Wednesday 29th June, Year 5 will visit the theatre to 

watch A Midsummer Night's Dream. Travelling via local 

train service. 

 

The cost for this is £3.00 per child, the trip has been 

subsidised by the School Association. Please visit 

https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool to 

make payment for this trip by Friday 20th May. 

 

All children will need to wear school uniform and bring a 

packed lunch for Wednesday 29th June.  

 

YEAR 6 

On the 20th June Year 6 will make a return trip to Squires 

Garden Centre. Taking back their planted potatoes to turn 

them into chips, permission forms will be with you shortly.  

 

We are also looking into a potential trip for the summer 

term. School calendar and venue availability permitting, we 

will look to proceed and share more detail with you soon.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool
https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool
https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool/
https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool
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YOUTH SPORT TRUST  
On Wednesday 11th May the Youth Sport Trust 
launched its new long-term strategy ‘Inspiring 
Changemakers, Building Belonging’.  
 
The research, commissioned by the Youth Sport Trust 
and conducted by YouGov, shows 83% of GB parents 
are concerned that children are spending too much time 
online and not enough time with one another. The 
findings also revealed that 80% of parents say that cuts 
to PE, sport and break times in school have a negative 
impact on young people’s wellbeing. 
 
The Youth Sport Trust wants every young person to 
learn in a healthy way what belonging really feels like, 
and for young people to have a positive personal 
identity which comes from play and sport. 
 
The research among UK parents of children aged 18 
and under carried out by YouGov found:  
 
• 83% of parents are concerned that children are 
spending too much time online and not enough time 
with one another 
 
• 81% of parents are concerned that young people 
aren’t getting enough physical activity 
 
• 80% of parents say that cuts to PE, sport and break 
times in school have a negative impact on young 
people’s wellbeing. 
 
Over the next 13 years of its new strategy, the Youth 
Sport Trust will dramatically change its approach to 
support those most in need. Starting locally and building 
momentum, it will galvanise and inspire changemakers 
to transform attitudes, improve practice and drive policy 
change.  
The charity hopes that together the power of play and 
sport can be harnessed to build belonging for a 
generation, improving their health, fostering inclusion 
and developing character and leadership. 
 
To read the new findings and strategy in full visit 
www.youthsporttrust.org/about/what-we-do/our-strategy   

BIKE AND BENCH DONATION 
I am keen to expand the number of small bikes, trikes 

and scooters that are available for the children at school.  

As your children grow out of their bikes at home, and if 

they are in good condition, please consider donating 

them to us.   

 

I am also looking for a replacement garden bench and 

table to use in our Outdoor Classroom.  Again, if you are 

replacing your home garden furniture and what you have 

is in good condition, please consider donating it to us. 

Thank you, Miss McAvoy 
 

 

DIARY DATES 

Date Event 

16th May School Photos; Classes, Teams/Groups 

19th May Y5 A Midsummer Night's Dream Workshop 

23rd May YR6 Police, Safer Schools Officer 

24th May YR5 to Ss Philip and James Church 

26th May Open School Morning 09:00 – 11:00 

27th May YR4 to Hampton Court 

 
30th May – 
3rd  June 
 

Half Term 
 

6th June INSET DAY 

7th June Children Return 

8th June YR R Bocketts Farm 

9th June YR2 London Zoo 

9th June 
Anxiety- Raising Awareness, Workshop For 
Parents 

14th June YR6 Wimbledon Synagogue Virtual Tour 

14th June YR 3 Twickenham Stadium  

17th June School Nurse Workshop - Reception Class 

20th June YR6 To Squires Garden Centre 

21st June YR2 St Augustine’s Church  

27th June  YR5 Police, Safer Schools Officer 

29th June YR5 Orange Tree Theatre  

30th June YR4 Kew Gardens 

1st July School Nurse Workshops (Year 2 – 6) 

4th – 8th 
July YR 6 Residential Trip - Bowles 

4th July YR2 Police, Safer Schools Officer 

5th July Reception to St Augustine’s Church  

 

 

http://www.youthsporttrust.org/about/what-we-do/our-strategy

